
The Fairfax-Loudoun Music Fellowship met on Wednesday, March 11, 2015, at Mark 
and Karen Pino’s home in Ashburn. Members present included Annie Feigles, Lydia 
Kriso, Mark Pino, Karen Pino, Maria Baylock, Jeri Bennett, Elizabeth Kellogg, Diane 
Kimble, Jane Webb, Silvie McPherson, Sandy Baker, and Sherri Stricker.

Sharon Reck opened the meeting at 9:55 am. Libby McConnell read the February 
minutes. They were approved as read.

The executive committee is ending two-year terms. Sharon discussed which positions 
are definitely open. A slate is needed immediately so FLMF can vote on and install 
officers at the May meeting.

Sandy Baker presented the treasurer’s report. We have $22,247.18 in the checking 
account. Since the last meeting, a $25 donation was received, and the club donated 
$300 to Ensembles for Everyone. We paid Ann Reck for her last-minute production of 
an ad for the Ensembles for Everyone program. Of note, the technician for this year’s 
Ensemble Festival has not yet cashed his check.

The PayPal link has been used by a new member joining FLMF. Because we don’t have 
a history with PayPal, there is currently a hold on the payment. Sandy Baker will 
investigate this. 

Jeri Bennett reported that the membership directory on the password-protected page of 
our website will be finished by the May meeting.

Annie Feigles thanked FLMF for the donation to Ensembles for Everyone, which is 
sponsored by the Loudoun Symphony Youth Orchestra. The group purchased three 
small keyboards and three electronic percussion pads, which will be used by attendees 
to play along with the symphony during the concert. The concert will be March 21 at 4 
pm at Stone Bridge High School and is free to attend.

The next Reston Community Center recital is May 16. Please register online by April 27. 
Darya Gabay will continue next year as recital chair but would appreciate having a co-
chair. Shandra Love is unable to continue in the position.

The Pro-Arte Chamber Orchestra requests the use of the harpsichord on Friday, May 
29, for Vivaldi’s Four Seasons. Maria Baylock will work out logistics with the orchestra.

The Ensemble Festival committee had its recap meeting. Music selection meetings will 
be at Sharon Reck’s home on March 25, April 8, and April 29.

The next meeting will be the May 13 potluck at Beverly Teague’s home. Phyllis Vicker’s 
home is the backup, in case Beverly’s grandchild is born early.



Sharon Reck discussed that we do not have an annual soiree scheduled. Members 
should consider whether a summer soiree would be a good addition to our calendar for 
the year.

The meeting adjourned at 10:20 am. Thanks to the Pinos for opening their home and for 
providing delicious refreshments. Richard Kingston then presented a program on the 
harpsichord.

Respectfully submitted,

Libby McConnell, Secretary 


